JUNE 2019 LOCO NEWS

The JUNE meeting is at the Carlisle Reservation Visitor Center

Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 11th, 7:00pm Refreshments: Chris Bruce, Beth Hines, Jean Crawford SPININERS WEAVERS GUILD

JUNE PROGRAM

FIBER RELOCATION

This is the time to clear out, reorganize, de-stash and re-stash. Bring your fiber related items to sell or trade, and look for deals.

We will also begin getting ready for the Lorain County Fair. This year, LOCO is offering a 5\$ rebate if you enter one of the new spinning and weaving categories. We will have forms available and will assist members in submitting and picking up spinning and weaving entries. They charge an additional 4\$ fee to register online. Register a weaving or spinning entry with the guild and save \$ and time!!

Join us for Juneteeth on June 15th,
Oberlin, in Tappen Square. 10am to 4 pm.
Spend a relaxing day, (or a few hours), with your fiber craft, your guild cohorts, and sharing our wonderful craft with the world.
Some of us meet for breakfast at 8:45am at the Oberlin Kitchen,
51 S Main St, Oberlin, OH 44074
Please join us!

NEW WOOLERY LINK!!!!

SHOP the Woolery thru the icon on our homepage,

http://locoguild.com
OR use this link and bookmark it:

https://woolerv.com?aff=98

Presidential Perspective June, 2019

I cannot believe we are getting ready for our June meeting. So much is happening this summer. Get your calendars ready! Spend some time this summer and fall getting involved in the guild. There are opportunities for meetings, demonstrations, workshops and small group gatherings. The guild helps to make me a better weaver, helps with networking AND I get to see all my fiber friends.

If you did not make the May meeting you really missed out on an informative program - Do's and Don'ts of Demonstrations. Please sign up to participate in a demo. Remember, quite a few demos provide money for out guild. It is one way we can keep our yearly dues from increasing and offer scholarships.

<u>Fiber Relocation:</u> This month is fiber relocation. Thank you to Nancy Page for the great idea from Medina Guild. If anyone would like to donate items to a LOCO table and the money goes to our guild please do so. I have also asked Ed if he would like items to take to the Women of Worth Community Connections. More info. at our meeting.

LOCO Challenge: Hope you are thinking about your challenge idea. I walked around at Great Lakes Fiber Festival looking for ideas for my fiber. Challenge is due in November.

<u>Service Project</u>: Last June we made some decisions regarding donations to organizations. Last year we donated to SEPA (Santa Elena Program of Accompaniment) Scholarship money to Copal AA Guatemala sister guild; Heritage Breeds/Livestock Conservancy; Support an Elder (Navajo weavers/knitters); and Heifer Project. If anyone has ideas for organizations, bring information to our meeting so that we can discuss. We will vote in July so that we can start advertising when selling tickets.

<u>Dye Garden at Mill Hollow:</u> Thank you Gina, Kelly, Jane, and (me) for helping with the garden. A special thanks to Ann for all her organizing and snacks. It was a muggy morning, took us 3 hours to pull plants and weeds and to replant. Just as we were leaving it started to rain. Thank you also to Karen and Elizabeth for their advice on plants and the purchase of a few. An evening or morning drive to Mill Hollow to check on garden and water would be a great road trip. Think about helping.

Membership: Dues are \$20 and we will start collecting this month and in July.

Fair Update: Fair goers are starting to get their fair books in the mail. We will have forms and entry numbers available to members to sign up. Gina and I will be available to take forms to fair board, or go online to register. NOTE: THE GUILD SET ASIDE SOME MONEY IN OUR BUDGET FOR THE FAIR. WE WILL PASS THAT ON TO MEMBERS WHO REGISTER FOR THE FAIR. YOU MUST INCLUDE A SPINNING OR WEAVING ENTRY. YOU WILL RECEIVE A \$5 REBATE FROM THE GUILD THIS YEAR ONLY.

See you in June.

Barb

MAY 2019 MINUTES

President Bard Enos called the May LOCO meeting to order at 7:37pm after a spring pot luck meal was enjoyed by 28 members.

Motion 20019-7

Anne moved and Ann second to accept the April minutes as published, motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Demo updates and additions were given

Spinning workshop details were given and discussed.

Membership dues are due next month.

Motion 2019-8

Ann Hauser moved that the money collected at tonight's spring pot luck meal be donated to Second Harvest Food Bank of North Central Ohio.

Anne Davies second and motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Anne Davies reported on the many efforts being made and the volunteers and items needed to rejuvenate the Dye Garden at Mill Hollow Metro Park.

Motion 2019-9

Anne Davies moved that LOCO spend between \$50 and \$100 for the Dye Garden improvements needed. Karen Long second and it was passed by unanimous voice vote.

Show and Tell
Nancy Page shared wool
Jean Ohlenbusch shared woven placemats
Nancy Zaworski shared felted bags

Meeting was adjourned at 8:17pm to a Demonstration Demoing Program.

Check out FAVA's website for all sorts of classes in Oberlin!

https://www.favagallery.org

WORKING THE DYE GARDEN!!!!





JUNE MEETING AND POTLUCK











President:

Barb Enos, benos@oberlin.net

Vice President:

Karen Long, karen@oberlin.net

Treasurer:

Missy Merril, missle05@yahoo.com

Secretary:

Elaine Jameyson, ejameyson@hotmail.com

Workshops: Sara Twining, saraawt@gmail.com Margaret Herrmann- Dreher, herrmann1949@aol.com

Programs:

Ann Davies, <u>Aedavies58@gmail.com</u> Jean Ohlenbusch, <u>naej4037@gmail.com</u> Karen Long, <u>Karen@oberlin.net</u> Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com

Library:

Pat Serio, <u>midwife@oberlin.net</u>
Mary Carmosino, <u>mmmcarmo@gmail.com</u>

Demonstrations:

Chris Strekely, <u>Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com</u> Elizabeth Yasaki, eayasaki@gmail.com

Membership:

Jean Crawford, Jeancrw8@aol.com

Sunshine:

Christine Bruce, christybspinall@yahoo.com

Guild Equipment:

Julie Bragg, jb76quilts@msn.com

Refreshments:

Ann Hauser, meandruffy@yahoo.com

Historian:

Newsletter/Website:

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com

Web-mistress:

Donna Holmes, donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com

Ed the Wheel Healer

Maker of Great Wheels Mender of All Things Spinning Ed Rowe 45485 Hughes Rd. Oberlin, OH 44074 (440) 774-3210

The Hines Sheep Co.

Tom, Beth and Holly Hines 10735 LaGrange Road, Elyria, OH 44035 (440) 458-4049

Fleece of champion Columbias and Southdowns and Natural Sheep (black) Roving, skins yarn, freezer lamb, jerky. By Appointment



Ginko Gallery

Liz Burgess 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH 44074

(440) 774-3117

Local Artists' Work, Studio Space, Art Supplies

Donations appreciated for the kittens.

